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Tel: 01285 713691     Email: clerk@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 

www.kempsfordparishcouncil.net 

Parish Councillors Email Tel. 

Mr Tony Williams (Chair) tonywilliams@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810628 

Mr Jerry Stokes (Vice-chair) jerrystokes@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 07834 369645 

Mrs Christine Nugent  christinenugent@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810306 

Ms Alison Ward alisonward@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810273 

Mrs Sue Griffin suegriffin@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 712979 

Mr Mark Strange markstrange@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810635 

Mr Philip Nickson philnickson@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810466 

Parish Council and other  Meeting dates  

Tuesday 17th October 2017 Parish Council Meeting 7.45pm, Kempsford Village Hall 

Tuesday 21st November 2017 Parish Council Meeting 7.45pm, Kempsford Village Hall 

Cotswold District Council Planning Decisions 

17/02141/FUL Two storey extension to the south-west of Reevey Gate 

Barn, Reevey, Kempsford 

Application Refused 

16/01766/OUT Appeal against refusal of planning permission for outline 

with all matters reserved apart from access for up to 92 

dwellings (including up to 50% affordable housing), pub-

lic open space and children’s play area and associated 

works at Land Parcel West of Horcott Road, Fairford 

Appeal dismissed 

 

Parish Council News 

The report on the recent Parish Housing Needs Survey can be viewed on the Parish Council’s 

website  under the ‘Publications’ page.   

For anyone who does not have access to the internet and would like to view the report, please 

contact the Clerk. 

 

For further information, please visit  www.cotswold.gov.uk 



The Parish Council wish to thank Earthline for paying for the track 
adjacent to their quarry at Kempsford to be cut back. It is now a 
much improved place to walk and cycle. 
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Thank you 

“ We would like to thank all of the well-wishers for our son Ben’s wedding to Ashleigh on 

September 9th.  Thanks to all involved at the Church, and to Tom and his team at Jenners 

Barn for making it a very special occasion.  We would also like to thank our neighbours for 

their patience and understanding regarding car parking on the morning of the wedding.  A 

special mention and thank you to Steve Blackwell for the use of his tractor and (Simon’s) 

trailer, it was fab and they loved it!.    Thank you.  Julie and Trevor Bason” 

Activity at RAF Fairford 
 
Three B-52 Stratofortress aircraft, 300 Airmen and support equipment have recently 
arrived to RAF Fairford, to conduct theatre integration and training. The aircraft and 
personnel have come from the 2nd Bomb Wing located at Barksdale Air Force Base in 
Louisiana. During their time at RAF Fairford, they will conduct flight operations and 
integration to improve bomber interoperability, training alongside allied nations and 
joint partners.  
 
RAF Fairford serves as the U.S. Air Forces in Europe’s forward operating location for 
bombers. The strong and strategic relationship between the United States and the 
United Kingdom ensures a collective defense posture that is ready and prepared to 
respond to and support global operations. These specific events enable theatre 
integration and training with U.S. joint partners, allied nations and other U.S. Air Force 
units, which enhances global bomber interoperability.  
 
While there will be a temporary increase in noise levels, personnel and activity at RAF 
Fairford over the next several weeks, the U.S. Air Force will respect local quiet hours 
and minimize impacts to the surrounding community as much as possible, while 
meeting operational requirements. The U.S. Air Force is grateful for the hospitality of 
the local community and the U.K. as hosts. 
 
The most recent Ample Strike exercise involved two B-1B Lancer aircraft from the 7th 
Bomb Wing and two B-52 Stratofortress from the 307th Bomb Wing, Air Force Reserve 
Command. Exercise Ample Strike 2017 was a Czech Republic led multi-National 
exercise involving 19 participants, aimed at increasing proficiency and improving 
standardization and interoperability across NATO allies and partners. Participating 
nations included Belgium, Canada, Croatia, Czech Republic, Denmark, Estonia, 
Finland, France, Germany, Hungary, Italy, Latvia, Lithuania, Netherlands, Poland, 
Slovenia, Slovakia, United Kingdom and United States.  The U.S. Air Force’s forward 
presence in Europe allows them to work with allies and partners to develop and 
improve ready air forces capable of maintaining regional security.   
 
If you have any queries about activities at RAF Fairford, please contact Jenny Collyer, 
Community Relations Adviser, on 07764 166079 or jennifer.collyer.2.gb@us.af.mil. 
 
Or you can follow the 501 Combat Support Wing on Facebook 
https://www.facebook.com/501stCSW/ and https://501csw.usaf.afpims.mil/.  
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

KEMPSFORD VILLAGE HALL CAFÉ 
Thursday 12th October 12 – 2pm 

 

Come and try our Homemade Soups and Bread,  
Delicious Cakes, 

Fresh Coffee and Speciality Teas. 
 

Chat with old friends and make new. 
Enjoy the friendly atmosphere and keep the village  

and its hall alive! 
 

 



Kempsford Village Hall 

Kempsford Village Hall Committee Members 

Pete Wolfenden (Vice Chair) Tel: 01285 810477 Kate Collins (Booking Sec.) Tel: 01285 810478 

Caroline Jacobs (Treasurer) Tel: 07921 725402 Pete Robinson Tel: 01285 810356 

Joy Cross (Secretary) Tel: 01285 810439 Mark Strange (PC Rep) Tel: 01285 810635 

Davina Hedges Tel: 07540 299970 Ruth Gray Tel: 01285 810747 

New members are always welcome! 

For Bookings, contact Kate Collins on 01285 810478 or email:  

villagehallbookings@kempsford.net 

Kempsford Village Hall Regular Bookings 

 

 Mondays Tuesdays Wednesdays Thursdays Fridays 

AM 10:00-11:00 
Pilates 

Rona Bennett 
01865 820754 

 10:30-12:30 
Kempsford 

Creative 
Davina Hedges 
07540 299970 

12:00-14:00 
Café 

(monthly,  
2nd Thursday)  

 

PM 16:00-17:00 
Rainbows 

Karen Cornish 
07837 785666 

 15:30-17:30 
Dance Classes 

Ms Gillian 
Shearing 

01793 875934 

12:00-14:00 
Post Office 
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18:00-19:00 
Zumba 
Donna 

07891 660089 

18:00-19:30 
Brownies 
Donna Kent 

www.girlguiding.org.uk 

18:00-19:30 
Football & 
Youth Club 
Chris 07568 

445012 Rosemary 
07765 258839 

  

 19:00-20:30 
Karate 

www.greywolfkarate.org 

19:45-21:45 
Parish Council 

Meeting 
(monthly,  
usually 3rd 
Tuesday) 

20:00-21:30 
Village Hall 

Meeting 
(monthly, usually 2nd 

Wednesday) * 
 

  

* Can be moved for a booking 



Whelford 

 Village Hall 
 

For bookings, contact Sue Griffin on 01285 712979 or  

email—374croft@gmail.com  

 

Whelford Social Club 
A small, friendly club, welcomes new members and guests 

 

What’s on - 

Sat. 21st October - Live Music  

Plus regular Bingo on Wednesdays and Sundays 

Opening Hours: 

Wed, Fri & Sat: 8pm—12am, Sun 12pm—6pm & 8pm—11pm 

 

Pop-in Café at Whelford Social Club 
Now that we have a lovely new kitchen, Whelford Women 

invite anyone who would like a chat and a coffee to come to 

Whelford Social Club on the THIRD Sunday of the month 

10.30am—12 noon 

The next dates are— 

Sunday 15th October 

Sunday 19th November 



What is Operation Christmas Child? 

This annual project enables caring individuals, families, schools, churches, businesses, 
and other organisations to fill ordinary shoe boxes with small toys, school supplies, 
sweets, and other gifts for needy children around the world. 
Operation Christmas Child sends a message of hope to children in need around the 
world through gift-filled shoe boxes. 

Operation Christmas Child is the world’s largest children’s Christmas project. Since 
1990 the project has brought the joy of Christmas to more than 47 million boys and girls 
throughout the world. Last year they sent 1.24 million shoe boxes from the UK to 
children in hospitals, orphanages, Internally Displaced Persons camps, homeless 
shelters and impoverished neighbourhoods. With your help they want to reach even 
more children in the poorest parts of the world in 2016 

Your gift is powerful 

Your shoe box will make a child feel special and valued, and let them know that you 
care about them. Choosing gifts and then wrapping and filling a shoe box is a fun and 
rewarding activity for all the family – especially when you know these gifts are going to 
be used and treasured. 

From you to a child in need 

Your shoe box will be hand delivered to a child in need, asking nothing from them in 
return. All boxes are given to the neediest children regardless of nationality, political 
background or religious beliefs. Operation Christmas Child empowers local overseas 
partners to ensure that your shoe boxes are delivered with the highest levels of integrity 
and respect.  

Packing your shoe box is simple 

All you need to do is follow the instructions in the leaflet and give your boxes to the 
group leader who is organising your collection.  Your box will then be processed by 
volunteers and sent to its destination to be distributed through local overseas churches 
and charities. 

Local Collection :  

St Mary’s Church, Kempsford on Saturday 4th November, 10 till 12. 

Join us for coffee and cake and help us to pack shoeboxes. Please bring any items 
along or a completed shoebox. Spare shoeboxes and leaflets will be available from the 
Church. 

Can you knit?  Hand knitted hats and scarves welcomed. 

Contact details: Jacqui 01285 712268 

  



Defibrillators Awareness Sessions  

Following the addition of three new Community Public Access Defibrillators (CPAD), 

Kempsford Parish now has four placed within distinctive bright yellow boxes, located 

at: 

  Dunfield Telephone 
Box  

 Kempsford Village 
Hall 

 Whelford Village Hall 
 

 The George, 
Kempsford 

Awareness Sessions 

Want to know what is in the box and how to use it? 

The first two PAD Awareness Sessions are: 

26th October       19:30hrs               Whelford Village Hall 

28th October       11:00hrs               Kempsford Village Hall 

The sessions will aim to familiarise those attending with 

what is in the box and how to use it to provide basic life 

support to a patient.  

The sessions are open to anyone locally who wants to attend, although it is hoped 

that local community groups will make every effort to ensure they are represented. 

Further Information 

If you want to know more, contact Stephen Andrews at andrews@btinternet.com or 

call/text 07795-915902 

 

LECHLADE HISTORY SOCIETY.  
 
Monday 16th October: 7.00 for 7.15 pm. Please note early start time. 
AGM followed by Lechlade Past and Present -  a dip into the LHS 
archives. 
Guests very welcome £4. Contact Marian Winckles 01367 252851 or 
visit www.lechladehistory.co.uk. 
 



St Mary’s, Kempsford with St Anne’s, Whelford 
During the vacancy please contact the Team Curate Rev’d Lynn Hayler 

Telephone: 01285 711698 
Email: lynnhayler@hotmail.co.uk 

Or Robert Mitchell (Lay Reader for Kempsford) on 01285 712821 
 

October 2017 

Dear Friends and neighbours 

As I write this, we have just enjoyed our annual Church Fete.  Blessed by some good 

weather and managing to avoid the threatening showers, it was great to see so many from 

the village and further afield come and join us.  The magnificent gardens of Kempsford 

Manor were a fantastic setting and we were really appreciative of our warm welcome 

there.  Thank you to so many who worked so hard to set up and tidy away, run stalls and 

serve teas and to all you wonderful people who came and supported us!   

We are giving thanks too for harvest – a bit earlier than usual it seemed this year but now 

Autumn is definitely making itself felt.  By the time you are reading this, we will be about to 

celebrate our harvest through our Harvest service and Bring-and-Share lunch to follow.  Our 

service will be slightly less formal than usual - we would love to welcome you if you haven’t 

been for a while.  As always, our families and children are especially welcome!  We will 

already have enjoyed welcoming the children from school to church to celebrate Harvest 

and if you drop in you will be able to see some of their work on display.  

With so many tragedies continuing to unfold throughout the world, Harvest is a good time 

to step back and give thanks for all that we enjoy in our own, particularly beautiful, part of 

the Cotswolds.  It is a time to give thanks to God for his provision – for how we enjoy clean 

running water and plentiful food.  Not everyone around the world is so blessed.  We give 

thanks as did the people of the Old Testament as they attributed all their good fortune to 

God.  They recognised that “all things come from God” (1 Chronicles 29:14) and for that 

they were grateful and directed their thanksgiving to Him. 

Perhaps there are things in your life for which you are thankful?  Why not come and join us 

sometime, perhaps at one of our church services or even just spending a few quiet 

moments in God’s house and give thanks to God for all in your life.   

With every blessing, 

Lynn, 

Assistant Curate  

 



St Mary’s, Kempsford with St Anne’s, Whelford 
Please contact the Team Curate Rev’d Lynn Hayler 

Telephone: 01285 711698  or Email: lynnhayler@hotmail.co.uk 
Or Robert Mitchell (Lay Reader for Kempsford) on 01285 712821 

Services for October 
(since it is now a joint parish with Castle Eaton their services are included) 

 

Sunday 1 October  9.30 am Castle Eaton 
9.00 am Whelford 
 
11 am Kempsford 

Morning Worship led by A Jones 
Said Holy Communion Service  led by Rev’d 
Lynn Hayler 
Harvest Service led by Rev Lynn Hayler 
followed by Bring and Share Lunch 

Sunday 8 October 9.30 am Kempsford 
4.00 pm Castle Eaton 

Holy Communion led by Rev’d Lynn Hayler 
Harvest Festival led by Rev’d John 
Partington 

Sunday 15 October 9.30 am Castle Eaton 
9.30 am Whelford 
4.00 pm Kempsford 

Morning Worship led by Dennis Archard 
Holy Communion led by Rev’d Lynn Hayler 
All Ages Service led by Rev’d Lynn Hayler 

Sunday 22 October 9.30 am Kempsford 
9.30 am Castle Eaton 

Holy Communion led by tbc 
Holy Communion led by Rev’d John 
Swanton 

Sunday 29 October 9.30 am Whelford 
 
6.00 pm Kempsford 

Family Communion led by Rev’d John 
Partington and Rev’d Lynn Hayler 
In Memoriam Service led by Rev’d Lynn 
Hayler 

 
Every Tuesday evening at 7.45 pm: Together on Tuesdays: a friendly bible study group which 
takes place at various locations in the parish. Please contact Rev Lynn Hayler for more details 
or for location of meetings. 
Every Wednesday morning at 9.30 am in Kempsford, there is a  short service of Morning 
Prayer and Readings. Everyone is welcome including pre school children. 
Harvest Festival takes place on Sunday 1st October followed by a Bring and Share Lunch in the 
village hall to which all are welcome. Donations of tins for the foodbank will be welcome. 
In Memoriam: On Sunday 29 we are holding our annual service to remember those who have 
died. If you would like someone remembered by name, contact either Rev’d Lynn Hayler, or 
the church warden, Mrs Elizabeth Emberson at dizzylizzie@sky.com 
 
More information about all services can be found at www.sctm.church  

Christmas cards with winter scenes of Kempsford church 
and /or  Whelford church  
are available for sale , 10 cards with envelopes for £3.50. 
All profits are for Church Funds to be used towards the costs of the Youth Group. 
Cards will be available at the Village Café or after Church Services. 
For more details contact: Jacqui Howlett 01285 712268 



 

KEMPSFORD FOOTBALL AND YOUTH CLUB 

                                                                                                              

 

Meets on Wednesdays 6 pm to 7.30pm on the MUGA on in the Village Hall 

Open to all 7 years and upwards 

Dates for your diary: 

Wednesday 11 October: Bibury join us for Football and a BBQ 

Wednesday 25 October: No club meeting. Half Term 

Tuesday 31 October: Bibury invite us to their Light Party 

Wednesday 8 November: Pizza making and Eating 

Thursday 30 November: Christmas Party 

The Aviva 
Community Fund 

is now open! 
 
 
 

The Aviva Community Fund is now open. The fund offers support and funding 
to causes that make a difference to communities. Funding is available from 
£1,000 up to £25,000. 
 
If you are active in local communities and know of projects that are happening, 
that could benefit from funding, please ask them to apply. The fund is unique 
in that, once a short application has been made, it is then up to communities 
to rally supporters to get votes. The project with the most votes will become 
finalists and judged before winners are announced. Please see the following 
link for further information - https://community-fund.aviva.co.uk/ 
 
Examples of previous winners can be found at the following link - 
https://community-fund.aviva.co.uk/acfcms/past-winners 
 



Christmas Soirée  

Saturday 2nd Dec 

St Mary's Church Kempsford at 7pm 

All welcome 



NOVEMBER 2017 

NEWSLETTER 

Copy for the above Newsletter to Teresa Griffin by 

Monday 23th October please 



Himalayan Balsam 
 

Himalayan balsam (Impatiens glandulifera), invasive in many parts of the 
Cotswolds, is now subject to strict controls. 
 
An update to the EU Regulation on Invasive Alien Species has named an 
additional nine plants and Himalayan Balsam  is  one.  All plant species listed in 
the Regulation are subject to strict control measures.  These include a ban on 
keeping, growing, cultivating, transporting, trading and releasing the species 
into the wider environment.  These measures apply to individuals as well as to 
organisations and businesses. 
 
The plant with its pink flowers and lance shaped leaves can be seen growing in 
increasing numbers alongside our roads, rivers and fields.  It is an attractive 
plant in its way and not unremarkable.  When the seed pods are dry they burst 
and shoot the seeds some distance from the parent plant.  It is this that 
enables it to colonise an area so quickly.  If a shoot is broken off, the plant 
quickly grows two shoots to replace the one.  This vigour is why it is so invasive 
and where it grows it is literally smothering all, but the toughest of our native 
plants. 
 
Gardeners and landowners who already have the balsam (and any of the other 
species*)  on their land are not at risk of prosecution for possession as the 
Regulation is not retrospective.  However, they will have to meet the other 
requirements to ensure they control the species on their property and do not 
allow it to spread. 
 

          
 
* www.nonnativespecies.org 
 
Alison Ward 
3rd September 2017 





New funding available  
for local groups in 
Gloucestershire! 
The People’s Health Trust have launched their ‘Active Communities Grant Programme’ in 
Gloucestershire. 
Local groups and organisations with ideas of how they can make their communities an even 
better place to live are now invited to apply for funding to turn their ideas into reality. 
Using money raised by ‘HealthTotal’ through The Health Lottery, People’s Health Trust is 
looking to invest in projects that support people living in the most disadvantaged 
neighbourhoods or communities in Gloucestershire. To find out whether a project is eligible 
visit: https://www.peopleshealthtrust.org.uk/apply-for-funding. Applications from 
Cheltenham, Gloucester and the Forest of Dean areas are particularly welcomed. 

Active Communities is a funding programme for not-for-profit groups with an 
income of less than £350,000 a year, or an average of £350,000 over two years, 
seeking investment of between £5,000 and £50,000 for projects lasting up to 
two years. 
Projects could be almost anything that encourages strong connections between people, and 
that help people to make their communities or neighbourhoods even better places to grow, 
live, work and age. There are two strands: 
They are looking for small and local projects, ‘neighbourhood based projects’ - genuinely 
designed and run by local people. By small, they mean just a small group of people on an 
estate, in a few streets or villages.  
They are also looking for great ideas from ‘communities of interest’. By this they mean a 
group of people who have something in common and wish to come together to address 
something that is important to them. These ideas could be based in one neighbourhood, or 
cover a wider area. 
John Hume, Chief Executive, People’s Health Trust, says: “We’re looking to support ideas 
designed and run by local people which help create even stronger links and ties within 
communities. Whether it’s a women’s volunteering group run by and for Bengali women; a 
computer skills support group run for and by older people; support for local people to 
become community organisers; or young people living with mental ill-health wishing to 
address access to work issues or discrimination, we’re interested to hear about it”. 
There is a two stage application process that begins with a short online form. There's step 
by step guidance to help you along the way.  
To apply for funding, visit https://www.peopleshealthtrust.org.uk/apply-for-funding and 
contact Barbara Pond – bpond@grcc.org.uk or 01452 528491.  
GRCC are running workshops and offering one-to-one support about the grant programme 
to help projects submit an application. 
You can also contact the People’s Health Trust direct – on 020 7749 9100 or email them. 
The deadline for Stage 1 applications is 1pm on Wednesday, 11 October 2017. 
 



The League of Friends of Fairford Hospital 
(Reg. Charity No: 1006416) 

President, Earl St Aldwyn 

 

ACTIVE IN THE LOCAL COMMUNITY  
Serving Fairford, Lechlade and the surrounding villages. 

News and information from The League 

 
DIARY DATE:  CHRISTMAS BAZAAR Saturday 18 November at Fairford 

Community Centre 10.00am - 12.00 noon.  The next planned event is our Christmas 

bazaar where Christmas cards, raffle tickets, cake sales, book and bottle stalls, plants, 

refreshments, etc. will be available. 

Raffle tickets can also be bought at our Charity Shop in Lechlade with a first prize of £100 

cash and many more prizes from local businesses. 

 

The League of Friends needs your help! 

 

LECHLADE CHARITY SHOP VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Can you spare three hours a week to help out as a volunteer for The 

League of Friends Charity Shop in Lechlade? 

 
We have a committed team of cheerful and enthusiastic volunteers that are great to 

work with but we do need more help. 

 

If you think you can help please contact Debbie Ash (Shop Manager) on 

07519 846765/01367 252189 or call in to the shop at Lloyds Bank House, 

Lechlade; or email us at:  fairford.lof@hotmail.co.uk 

 

VOLUNTEER DRIVERS REQUIRED 

We need more Volunteer Drivers, particularly in the Lechlade area and 

surrounding villages. 
 

We do over 750 drives a year helping people get to their medical appointments at their GP 

surgery or hospital.  Running costs for the trips are paid.  

 

Do you think you can help?  If so, please contact Christine Barker on: 07767 408409 

or email  fairford.lof@hotmail.co.uk 

 

If you need further information, please contact Christine Barker on: 07767 408409 or 

email:fairford.lof@hotmail.co.uk. 

 

Graham Hewitt, Chairman 



Church Choir Mrs Cathy Stanford  713033 

Church Bells Iris Lewis  810770 

Kempsford School Mr Richard Mendum (Head Teacher) 810367 

Chairman of School Governors Mr Andrew Doherty  711552 

Farmors School Mr Matthew Evans (Head)  712302 

Kempsford Village Hall  Bookings                                        Kate Collins villagehallbookings@kempsford.net  810478 

Whelford Village Hall & bookings Sue Griffin 374croft@gmail.com 712979 

Kempsford Preschool Lisa Nichols staff@kempsfordpreschool.co.uk 811000 

Kempsford Angling Club Mr J Hussey  810446 

Dance Classes at Kempsford V.Hall Ms Gillian Shearing  01793 875934 

Kempsford Brownies Donna Kent www.girlguiding.org.net/get_involved  

Cricket Richard Caswell  810270 

Royal British Legion Mr A Hill  810035 

Soldiers, Sailors & Airman’s Acc.(SSAFA) Mr & Mrs A Hill  810035 

Scottish & Southern Electricity   0800 072 7282 

Thames Water   0800 316 9800 

Non-emergency Police Contact   101 

Thursday Club Mrs P Crew/Mrs B Ockwell  810338/713261 

NHS 111 Service  (when less urgent than 999) 111 

Environment Agency Floodline—0845 9881188 General Enquiries - 03708 506 506 

Bulk Refuse (phone to book)  01285 623000 

Highway Matters & Street Light Faults   08000 514 514 

Kempsford Hand Bell Team (Beaubells) Iris Lewis  01285 810770 

Fairford Sports Centre   713786 

Cotswold District Councillors Sue Coakley MBA 

Stephen Andrews 

sue@suecoakley.plus.com 

Stephen.andrews@cotswold.gov.uk 

01367 253306 

01285 810663 

Cotswold District Council   623000 

Gloucestershire County Council   01452 425000 

  Out of hours Social Care issues only 01452 614194 

Gloucestershire County Councillor Mr Raymond Theodoulou rtheo525@aol.com 752000 

Constituency MP Mr G Clifton Brown cliftonbrowng@parliament.uk 01242 514551 

Parish Council Clerk 

(see Parish Council page for Councillors) 

Mrs Teresa Griffin teresagriffin@kempsfordparish 

Council.net 

713691 

Newsletter items Mrs Teresa Griffin As above 713691 

Kempsford Website  www.kempsford.net  

Kempsford Parish Council Website  www.kempsfordparishcouncil.net  

Village Organisations & Useful Contacts 

mailto:Stephen.andrews@cotswold.gov.uk



